
													


General	Meeting	Minutes

Tuesday,	February	1,	2022


Online	Zoom

Called	to	Order	at	6:35	by	Co-Vice	President	Susanne	Haislet	(stepping	in	for	Lillian	Glaeser	who	was	not	
in	attendance)

Attendance:	33	members


ANNOUNCEMENTS:


1)	Susanne	Haislet	asked	for	a	show	of	hands	for	who’s	planning	on	submitting	a	challenge	quilt	for	March	
(birth	month	flower).	Four	raised	their	hands.


2)	There	was	a	discussion	about	having	a	mentor	for	new	members.		Susanne		Haislet	is	looking	for	
mentor	volunteers.		Holly	Miner,	Robi	Holmen	and	Anne	Wilson	volunteered.	A	suggestion	was	made	to	
tie	the	mentor	volunteers	in	with	hospitality,	with	the	hospitality	chair	introducing	the	mentor	to	the	new	
member.	


2)	Joan	Mosley:		Asking	members	to	bring	items	for	baskets	for	the	quilt	show	as	soon	as	possible;	they	
would	like	to	start	assembling	the	baskets.	She	will	be	at	community	service	this	Thursday,	to	take	items.	
If	anyone	has	extra	baskets	to	donate,	she	will	be	taking	those	as	well.	Joan	also	reminded	members	that	
they	need	people	to	sell	tickets	at	the	quilt	show.	You	can	sign	up	for	a	shift	through	Sign-Up	Genius,	
which	was	sent	to	general	membership	in	a	blast.	It	was	suggested	that	we	have	a	printed	sign-up	by	the	
March	meeting.	Anne	Wilson	reminded	the	group	that	we	also	need	Gate	sign-ups.	


3)	Sheri	Doer:	The	Scholarship	application	date	closes	on	March	15.	There	are	8	applicants	so	far	to	
review.	She	needs	a	committee	to	volunteer	to	help	review.	The	committee	will	have	2	weeks	to	do	the	
evaluations	as	NU	Joint	Unified	announces	on	April	1.	We	have	$1500	for	one	scholarship,	or	$750	each	
for	two	scholarships,	depending	on	what	the	committee	decides.	


4)	Two	new	members,	Norma	Solarz	and	Maryanne	Kingman,	was	introduced.	Welcome	Norma	and	
Maryanne.


5)	Sue	Marshall:	Sue	and	Lillian	Glaeser	will	be	at	the	JC	Penney’s	parking	lot	this	Friday,	February	4,,	from	
10-12	for	country	store	disbursement	for	the	quilt	show.	You	need	a	new	form	for	2022	if	you	want	to	be	a	
vendor.		


6)	Judy	Hamilton:	Silent	Auction	is	accepting	donations	We	have	some	items	from	the	2020	show,	but	are	
always	willing	to	take	more	donations.


SHOW	AND	TELL:


Photos	from	ten	members	were	shown.	Blocks,	wall	hangings,	quilts,	and	a	few	heart	items	were	
presented,	including	small	give-away	hearts	for	the	“I	Found	A	Quilted	Heart”	program.	


Pine	Tree	Quilt	Guild	

									of	Nevada	County,	Inc.



COMMENTS:


• Karle	DeProsse:	has	a	simple	quilt	stand	to	donate	to	the	country	store.

• Anne	Wilson:	If	you	spend	money,	for	the	guild,	scan	or	mail	the	receipt	to	receive	reimbursement.	

• Discussion	about	doing	a	beginner	paper	piecing	class		or	workshop.	Quilting	101	starts	at	2/24.	


Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:45


Respectfully	submitted	by

Laura	Greenman,	Co-Secretary



